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LBC President’s Meeting -  January 6, 2022 
 

Call commenced at 3:05 pm Mountain Time. 
 

LBCs Present: 
Adirondack 
Allegheny Mountain 
California Border 
Central California 
Colorado 
Connecticut 
Florida 
 

Gulf 
Indiana 
Inland Northwest 
Lake Erie 
Michigan 
Middle Atlantic 
Minnesota 
 

Missouri Valley 
Nevada 
New jersey 
Niagara 
North Dakota 
Ozark 
 

South Dakota 
South Texas 
Southern California 
Southwestern 
Virginia 
West Virginia 
 

    
Staff Present: Mike McAtee, Lynette Smith, Mike Campbell, Stacy Arredondo, and Ethan Figge. 
 

Welcome from Mike McAtee, Executive Director 
• Happy New Year!  Thank you to LBC leaders for all your hard work. 
• Excited that there are 32 LBC leaders on the call.  Great turnout! 
• Membership is about 1,500 higher than it was in November-December 2019. 
• Hoping to go back to hosting regional calls. 

 
Oxygen Tanks 

• USA Boxing will be purchasing and sending out portable Oxygen tanks to each LBCs and they MUST be 
at every event. 

• LBCs  that require ambulances will not receive them. 
• Requirement for Spineboards was removed from the rulebook but oxygen is vital per our Medical 

Advisory Board. 
• LBCs can purchase additional oxygen tanks for about $350 each. 

 
Proper Sanctioning 

• Ethan is putting out information on how to properly classify 3rd Party, Charitable and Fundraising 
events. 

• It’s vital that they are classified properly. 
• We support other organizations, but USA Boxing boxers are our mission as a non-profit organization. 
• If you are not sure, ask Ethan. 
• International club exchanges  - make sure that paperwork is completed properly.  Information on 

international club exchanges is located  on the website at https://www.teamusa.org/USA-
Boxing/Rulebook/Forms-and-Documents/International-Club-Exchange 
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Rulebook 
• New rulebook has been posted. 
• Thanks to R/J Committee, Coaches Committee, LBC leaders, and staff for input. 
• Send additional questions to Membership@usaboxing.org 

 
Every Kid Sports 

• We are partnering with a non-profit organization that provides financial support to kids who want to 
play sports but cannot afford it. 

• Information for this great program will be coming out in the next couple weeks. 
• The program will also help the gym membership 

 
Lynette Smith, Membership Director 

• Thank you for the LBC D&O (Directors & Officers) insurance applications – this protects LBC leaders 
from personal liability relating to LBC matters. 

• Our insurance broker has arranged for our non-profit clubs to purchase D&O coverage as well as small 
business insurance coverage protection. 

• Membership is at 14,000  (Between Monday and Thursday 1739 have renewed or joined) 
 

Mike Campbell, Events & Boxing Operations Manager 
• Re-stated the importance of classifying Pro-Am and 3rd party sanctions. 
• Stressed the importance that boxers’ bouts are entered into MatchTracker. 
• National Championship Recap - biggest event with over 1,100 boxers competing. 
• National Qualifier will be last week of April in Cleveland, which will be a qualifier for Nationals; the 

Summer Festival will be another qualifier. 
• JOs, which will take place in July, will be an open tournament but LBCs may still hold LBC and regional 

events. 
 

Background Screening 
• Remember that background screenings take time so encourage coaches  to register early:  Let 

membership know if you need help.  
 

State Athletic Commissions 
• If you have an unsanctioned event, please let us and your state athletic commission know. 

 
Unsanctioned Events 

• Disciplinary actions are given to all participating in unsanctioned events.  
• USA Boxing non-athletes can participate in State sanctioned events but boxers cannot participate.  

Boxers can ONLY participate in USA Boxing sanctioned events. 
• Reach out to Ethan as you hear of unsanctioned events. 

 
Upcoming Meetings  

• Meetings are held the first Thursday of the month.   
• If you aren’t available, please ask someone to represent your LBC. 

 
Call ended at 4:03 p.m. 
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